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Activity Overview 

 

Date Group Activity Time 

08 and 09-09 3 - 6 Judo  

09-09 A - 4 Information evening   

11-09 5 - 8 Information evening   

11-09 7 Start school garden 

(bring your bike) 

 

15 and 16-09 3 - 6 Judo  

15 until 19-09 A - 8 Parent teacher 

meetings 

 

18-09  Day of the 

pedagogical worker  

 

18-09 A, B, C, D Judo  

22 until 25-09 8 Work week   

25-09 A, B, C, D Judo  

26-09 8 Free  

26-09  Newsletter 2  

01-10  Coffee morning  8.30-9.30 - RH 919 

01 until 12-10  Children's book week   

02-10 A, B, C, D Judo  

05-10  Day of the teacher  

 

mailto:directie@eglantierdelft.nl


06-10  Study day, students 

free 

School closed, 

Daycare open 

08-10 8 Movie evening work 

week group 8 

 

09-10 A, B, C, D Judo  

16-10 A, B, C, D Judo  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Students   

 

Name Group 

Oliver gr. A 

Tyler gr. A 

Cyra gr. A 

Praakruti gr. A 

Erdin gr. A 

Shanghivi gr. B 

Onur gr. B 

Yasmin gr. B 

Alex gr. C 

Jacob gr. C 

Kiash Prasanna gr. C 

Rosa gr. C 

Benjamin gr. D 

Joshua gr. D 

Ise gr. D 

Naksh gr. 3 

Agastya gr. 3 

 



Sahasra gr. 3/4 

Shanea gr. 4 

Ali gr. 4 

Iraj gr. 5 

Hossein gr. 7 

Isabel gr. 7 

Renit gr. 7/8 

Zehra gr. 7/8 

 

 

 

Family announcements 

Hurrah, Miss Myra recently gave birth to her son, Yuvin. Both 

are doing well. Congratulations and best wishes! 

 

Hooray! Jair from group C has a new little sister. Congratulations! 

 

 

 

 

​ Have you found us on Instagram 

      (ikc.de.eglantier.delft)? 

​ Or are you friends with us on Facebook (IKC De  

      Eglantier Voorhof)? 

 

We post weekly about school, special events and fun facts.  

 

 

Notifications 

 

Daycare 

Looking back on the summer holidays 

What a fantastic summer holiday we had! For six weeks, we 

enjoyed all kinds of fun activities and outings together. 

Among other things, we went on adventures at Funzone and 

Drievliet amusement park. We also had a wonderful day at 

Zuiderpark, where a children's festival was taking place. 

There were also some cool workshops: Mad Science 

introduced us to the world of experiments and Sport4Kids 

 



let us burn off some energy. We ended the holidays in style with a cheerful 

summer party. Everyone jumped on the bouncy castle and enjoyed delicious 

fresh poffertjes from the poffertjes stall. It was six incredibly fun weeks full 

of enjoyment and new memories! 

 

 

Staffing 

From 1 September, we will have a number of new employees joining us. As a 

result, some changes have been made to our staffing. 

Daycare 

Monday: Astrid & Carmen 

Tuesday: Astrid & Carmen 

Wednesday: Carmen & Insos 

Thursday: Astrid & Insos 

Friday: Insos & Foulad 

 

Toddler care 

Monday: Fatma & Joyce 

Tuesday: Daan & Joyce 

Thursday: Fatma & Joyce 

Friday: Daan & Marie 

 

After-school care RH 

Monday: Daan & Joyce 

Tuesday: Daan & Joyce 

Wednesday: Daan & substitute 

Thursday: Daan & Joyce 

Friday: Daan 

 

After-school care IB 

Monday: Marie, Fatma, and Sofie 

Tuesday: Marie, Fatma, and Sofie 

Wednesday: Daan and substitute, at RH location 

Thursday: Marie, Fatma, and Sofie 

Friday: Marie and Melanie 

 

 

Start of preschool - bring and pick-up times 

The new school year has begun and we are delighted to see all the 

toddlers back again. We kindly request that you bring your child(ren) 

between 8:15 and 8:30 a.m. Our doors open at 8:15 a.m. and you are 

welcome to join us in the group. At 8:30 a.m., we close our doors and 

gather the children in a circle. Pick-up time is from 12:00 p.m. to 12:15 

p.m. If you have an appointment and would like to pick up your child 

earlier, please notify the teaching staff in advance. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Education 

 

 

Start of a new school year 

The new school year has been in full swing for a 

week now. We hope you and your child(ren) had a 

nice and relaxing holiday. We are delighted to see 

many new faces at our school again. Especially for 

the new children and parent(s)/guardian(s) it is an 

exciting time. Together we are going to make it a 

nice and instructive year. This first newsletter is 

mainly a letter containing a lot of administrative 

announcements. Nevertheless, we hope you will take the time to read it. This will 

enable us to start the year smoothly and safely. 

 

 

New colleagues 

This school year, we welcome Mr Willem to the kindergarten classes. He will be 

covering for Miss Myra, who is on maternity leave. He may be a familiar face, as 

he occasionally joined us for work experience before the summer holidays. Miss 

Monique will be working in group B, and finally we have Miss Evelien. She will be 

doing her LIO work experience in group 7/8. 

 

They will introduce themselves to you below. 

 

 

Hello everyone, my name is Willem. Three days a week, I 

work with the kindergartners as a teaching assistant. I 

am temporarily replacing Miss Myra, who is currently 

enjoying her maternity leave. Some of you may have seen 

me before: at the end of last school year, I did an 

internship here. I enjoyed it so much that I'm back now 

and in the meantime, I've also started teacher training to 

become a primary school teacher myself. 

In my spare time, I enjoy gardening, swimming and going 

out. I also like to do crafts (which comes in handy with 

the kindergartner children!). I am really looking forward 

to working with the children and the team at De Eglantier 

to make this a fun and educational school year. 

 

 

 

My name is Monique and I am very excited to be joining 

Group B on 1 September! Together with Miss Erikka, we 

will make it a fun and educational year for the children. 

I will be there every other Wednesday and on 

Thursdays and Fridays. After years of enjoying working 

as a kindergartner teacher, I decided to pursue my 

other dream: working in art education. Through youth 

performances, theatre and art projects, I have been 

 



able to inspire many children and parents in education and beyond. In addition to 

my current work as a kindergartner teacher and artist/photographer, I enjoy 

photography, nature, picture books and all kinds of art disciplines in my spare 

time. Oh, and perhaps the children remembered after our first meeting: I told 

them about my stubborn eye. It often looks in the wrong direction. But everyone 

should just ignore it :) You are always welcome to come and chat or ask a quick 

question after school, because I am also very curious about you. I look forward 

to it! 

 

 

My name is Evelien Knulst, I am 21 years old 

and I am a fourth-year student studying to 

become a primary school teacher. I am 

studying at The Hague University of Applied 

Sciences and I do my internship on Mondays, 

Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays. Until the 

end of the year, I will be doing my internship in 

class 7/8 with Mr Ard. I would like to take this 

opportunity to introduce myself. 

I live and grew up in Delft, where I live with 

my parents, younger sister and cat. I did 

pre-university education and then went to The 

Hague University of Applied Sciences to study 

primary school teaching. In secondary school, I 

had bilingual education and also obtained my IB (International Baccalaureate) 

diploma. I hope to be able to use this knowledge of English when I am standing in 

front of the class. 

In my spare time, you can find me on the tennis court and at the gym. Reading is 

also a hobby of mine, and I hope to inspire the pupils to love reading as much as 

I do. Finally, I also enjoy going to concerts and I love music. 

I look forward to a wonderful time in Year 7/8! 

 

Social Schools 

We have been using Social Schools as our communication app for two years now. 

Parents can receive messages from the school. Parents can send messages to 

other parents and staff members. You can report your child's absence via the 

absence notification feature. 

Starting this school year, three new features will be added: we will pay for 

lunchtime supervision via Social Schools. This way, you will always have an 

overview of what you have already paid and what you still owe. Next week, you 

will receive a message via Social Schools about lunchtime supervision. You can 

then indicate whether you want to pay the lunchtime supervision costs in one go 

or in 10 installments. Please give your consent to this. The costs will then be 

automatically debited from your account. 

 



You can also request leave in the app. You will find the request under 

administration. The rest is self-explanatory. 

Finally, we will be making more use of the calendar in Social Schools. All dates in 

the calendar are also listed in the Social Schools calendar. You can take out a 

free subscription and import all dates into your own calendar on your phone. 

When we add a date in Social Schools, it will immediately appear in Social 

Schools and after one night it will also appear in your own calendar, e.g. on your 

phone. 

 

 

Personal data 

During the information evening, we will ask you to check your details so that we 

can reach you properly at all times. Please also check your details in your Socials 

Schools account and update them if necessary. 

 

 

AVG 

When children start with us, we ask you to indicate whether we are allowed to 

place photos of your child on the website, in the newsletter or in Social Schools. 

If you wish to make changes to this, you can do so by sending a message to: 

r.bachoe@librijn.nl (our administrative assistant). If your child is new at our 

school, your child will receive a form. Would you please complete this as soon as 

possible and return it to the teacher. 

 

 

Arrive on time 

In the kindergarten groups, the doors open at 8.15am. You say 

goodbye to your child outside. The children enter the school on 

their own. A teacher/teaching assistant will be outside to guide 

the children. We start at 8.30am, so please make sure your child 

is at school on time. It is nice if we can all start the day on time. 

Of course, you can wave from the window, but don't stay too 

long. Especially for children who already have difficulty saying 

goodbye, staying too long only makes it more difficult. 

Groups 3 to 8 can also enter from 8.15. The first bell rings then. 

By the second bell, which rings at 8.30am, your child should be in 

class as lessons will start. This also applies to children starting in the gymnasium. 

Classes there also start at 8.30am. Please be mindful of the changing time your 

child needs. 

You understand that it is not nice for the children and teachers if lessons are 

constantly interrupted by latecomers. 

 

 

Fruit and vegetables 

As we like to encourage healthy behaviour as a school, we 

gruit (groenten en fruit). This means that your child has a 

vegetable or fruit snack with them for each morning break. 

This way, we can encourage healthy eating behaviours. 

Please make sure that your child (especially the younger 

children) can easily eat this themselves (e.g. an orange with 
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the peel already removed, an apple cut into pieces). As morning break is short, 

the teacher does not have time to peel oranges, apples, etc. for every child.  

We often see children bringing both fruit and a biscuit for snack time. This is 

not the intention. Please only give fruit/vegetables for the morning snack, then 

it is clear to everyone. 

 

 

 

PE 

Good, fitting gym shoes with a firm sole (no black ones) are very 

important for growing children. 

For kindergartners, who have PE every day, a plimsole shoe or a 

shoe with velcro is very useful (no laces). We leave the 

kindergartners PE shoes at school. They do not need gym 

clothes.  

For safety and hygiene, children from group 3 onwards wear gym 

clothes during gym class: a sports shirt with shorts or a leotard. The children 

bring these gym clothes to school on gym days. Long hair is tied up and jewellery 

is taken off. 

 

 

Calendar 

Your child has been given the annual calendar this week. One has been 

distributed to each family. If you are separated and both need a calendar, 

please ask Miss Roshnie/ Miss Rahieda or the group teacher. 

 

 

 

Lice control 

After every holiday, the children's hair is checked for 

head lice by a group of parents. In addition, it is 

recommended that you yourself also check your child's 

hair regularly so that we can prevent a lice infestation. If 

you find lice/nits in your child's hair, please take 

appropriate action. Please also inform your child's teacher. 

At the pharmacy or drugstore you will find effective 

remedies, but combing the hair thoroughly with a lice comb 

every day is also very effective. We are still looking for parents who would like 

to help with this check next week. You can register with teacher Evelien via 

Social SchoolsMany hands make light work. 

 

 

Smartphones/ smartwatches 

We see more and more children bringing smartphones 

and/or smartwatches to school. We understand that 

times are changing and that these items are 

becoming more and more a part of it. We also 

understand that it is sometimes convenient to be able 

to contact your child if, for example, he/she goes to 

play at a friend's house after school or if your child comes to school alone. 

 



 

However, we would like to remind you and the children that 

smartphones and smartwatches should be switched off during 

school hours (from 8.15am - 3pm). Please also discuss this with 

your child. 

 

 

 

Start of TSO 

The new school year has started and so has TSO (between-school care). If you 

would like to register your child for this, please send an e-mail to 

r.bachoe@librijn.nl. 

 

 

Safe traffic situation around the school 

We would like to have a 

safe traffic situation 

around the school. As 

much as possible, 

children should walk or 

cycle to school. If you 

want or need to come by 

car, we ask you to park in 

the designated parking spaces. There is also a car park 

on Roland Holstlaan where there is always space. Cars 

parked "just for a moment" on the crossing near the 

RH building lead to obscure and dangerous traffic 

situations. This is also regularly checked by the police.  

 

 

We would also like to 

remind you that for some time now there has been a 

ban on entering Antoon Coolenlaan on Mon-Fri 08:15 

- 08:45 and 14:45 - 15:15, to promote the safety of 

children coming to the main building on foot and by 

bike. The council has conducted a survey on this and 

it turns out that it is always very busy and 

therefore unsafe.  

 

We can all work together to ensure that every child 

gets to school and back home safely by all following 

the traffic rules. Thanks in advance! 
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Picking up children at RH 917 and RH 919 

At the RH buildings it is very busy during the 

collection of the children at 15.00. Cluttered 

situations arise, making it very difficult for 

teachers to oversee who has been collected 

and who has not. Please note that we cross in 

a line with the children and send the children 

to the parents in front of the flat opposite 

the school. We use the space in front of the 

flat to stand with the children and their 

teachers so that we can send them to the 

parents from there. We therefore kindly ask 

you not to stand on the square in front of the 

school, not to sit on the coloured fences, nor to stand on the stretch in front of 

the flat. We cannot cross safely this way and it often results in us having to 

stop in the middle of the street because we cannot go any further. Hence, the 

stretch in front of the flat is meant for the teachers with the children. It gets 

very crowded with 6 classes and their teachers. You can wait further on the 

pavement and we will send your child to you. Make eye contact or wave briefly so 

that we both know we have seen each other before sending the children. Also, 

discuss with your child at home that he/she should sign out with the teacher 

first and go to the person picking him/her up only if the teacher has said it is 

OK. Everyone wants to be able to take his/her child back home safely and 

teachers want to send every child back to their parents/carers safely. 

We trust that everyone is mindful of this. 

 

 

Guitar lessons 

Great news for all music lovers! There are still a few 

spots available for the after-school guitar lessons. 

The lessons take place at the following times: 

●​ Tuesday: 3:15 PM - 6:15 PM 

●​ Thursday: 3:15 PM - 4:45 PM 

If your child is interested in learning to play the guitar, 

please contact guitar teacher Hans Hendriks by email: 

elektrikhendrik@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

Vrienden van De Eglantier - We say: 

do!   

Stichting Vrienden van De Eglantier was 

founded in 2014 by parents and 

teachers to support De Eglantier in 

realising projects that cannot be 

realised (entirely) from the normal 

budget, but are considered of great 

importance for Culture and Nature 

education at the children's centre. The 

 



upcoming goal of the Friends is to purchase several books in different languages 

for our school libraries. 

 

If you are a Rabobank customer, you can vote for our Friends Of The Eglantier 

from Monday 1 September.  You can vote via the link below: 

https://www.rabobank.nl/leden/clubsupport. Stichting Vrienden van De Eglantier 

can be found under Rabobank region South Holland Central. 

 
We say: DO IT! 

 

Yvonne den Haan and Linde Ras 

 

Message from de brugfunctionaris 

Dear parent(s) and guardian(s), 

Welcome back after the summer holidays! I hope you 

had a wonderful time and that the children have 

started the new school year well. 

This school year, I am once again working at school as 

the ‘brugfunctionaris’. You 

can come to me with questions about finances, sports 

and cultural activities, as well as organizations and 

activities in the neighborhood. Together we can 

explore the options and see how you can make use of 

them. I also organize moments where parents can meet each other, such as 

coffee mornings. 

Feel free to approach me at school or send me a message via Social Schools. I’m 

happy to think along with you! 

Kind regards, 

Adyam Tagleski 
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